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Dear Friends,

“ALL TOGETHER”

It was 10 years ago that we – all of you, Elizabeth and I – began our ministry together. The Induction, itself a memorable occasion, with many visitors remarking on the great spirit of togetherness, was on 6th June, 1997. Much has happened in those 10 years, much of it good, some of it, inevitably sad.

Unlike Tony Blair, whose own tenth anniversary in office is being commemorated even as I write and who has now announced a definite date for his retiral, I have no such announcement to make! However, when that day comes and it’s time to look back, I am sure that one of the highpoints will surely be all that happened on Sunday 29th April, 2007, our Day of Commitment, when it struck me that many things begun during those 10 years came together.

The 10.15 All-Age Power Point service on “Commitment” had as always been imaginatively put together to my requirements by Sheila Bulloch and, as she was  to be away for the weekend, handed over to Jonathan Bellany to operate on the day. When I went through to the Hall to begin the service, everything was ready, up and running but with one exception – the projector refused to work! Several of our other computer-literate folk came together to try to retrieve the situation. In the end, we realised that more drastic action was needed. In no time at all, volunteers had gone to collect and hand out hymn-books and the congregation clustered round the lap-top, with me wandering in amongst them delivering my message through use of the on-screen images. As one of you commented afterwards, it was almost better this way because we were all so close together!

Then we moved through to the Church for the main 11am Service of Commitment, which also included the Admission of New Members on Profession of Faith – one of the most enjoyable and responsive groups it has ever been my privilege to work with.

It was grand to see them grow together over the weeks of preparation and sitting together at the service. As preacher and later as celebrant at Communion, I had a palpable sense of being carried along by a real spirit of togetherness, a feeling which many of you remarked on sensing too.

After the service I went upstairs in the Hall to see the small team recruited by our Treasurer (herself appointed within the last 10 years!) to open the envelopes with gifts of money and Commitment Cards, chosen for their ability to deal with both in a way that ensured utter confidentiality (anyone with any doubts on this score should know that if anyone, myself included, had wanted to see the cards, the individuals concerned would I am certain have refused to allow it – which is exactly as it should be). Once again there was the same spirit of togetherness as they totalled our responses in gifts and commitments which I am sure exceeded the expectations of many.

Early evening saw the Choir members with supporting members and friends, visiting Cockenzie House for our monthly service – another initiative begun in more recent years and such an uplifting experience as we see frail and often broken people coming alive as they join in singing familiar hymns and readily contribute their thoughts and memories to the worship. The support of the staff adds to the feeling of togetherness.  I played the organ for our regular evening service to give Pamela a rest, it being her first Sunday back on duty after being indisposed for several weeks after a wrist fracture. Amazing to recall that ten years ago Pamela was pianist in the Sunday School with no thoughts of ever graduating to playing the organ in church – in that time she progressed in a way that has led to a whole new interest for her, to the benefit of us all. She herself remarked during her absence on how good it was that we had a team willing to shoulder various tasks to make it possible for things to carry on when a key team member is absent. This was illustrated perfectly by the fact that I was only free to play because this Sunday evening service was being led by Duncan Morgan, as movingly and acceptably as we have come to expect. Ten years ago I doubt if Duncan had any thought that he would become what he now is – Elder, Church Officer and Preacher – or that Helen his wife would be reading the lessons for him, now also an elder with us. They and we have undoubtedly come a long way together!

This evening service was followed by an informal celebration of Communion with us sitting together in the worship and meeting space in the Transept – relatively recently created mainly as an area for the growing community of wheel-chair users who seem happy that they are now able to sit together with their families and ‘minders’ at morning service.

After clearing up at the end of a long and eventful day, I passed through the Hall and saw members of Rock Solid (another relatively recent innovation) sitting together as they discussed plans for the future with their leaders, often not-so-young themselves yet whose commitment to the young has won the admiration of just about everyone.  
Some of our most active office-bearers regretted they had to miss the Day of Commitment but left us a message saying they were together with us in spirit, a message I was glad to relay to the congregation. 

I’ve presented these impressions of our memorable Day of Commitment the way I have to remind us of how many new things have happened in the 10 years we have been together. If anyone thinks I’m suggesting these new initiatives are all down to me has totally missed the point as to the way I understand ministry. (Just count the number of times the word ‘together’ appears above, and you’ll get my meaning!)

The familiar reading in Acts 2 tells us: When the day of Pentecost came, they were all together in one place.  Last September people responded in droves to the invitation to “Get Together” for that memorable Family Meal in the Community Centre. There is every reason to believe that in regard to the long-term future of our congregation our recent Day of Commitment will be just as memorable and possibly even more significant, a day when we were truly “all together” in the Spirit.

So, for all of the above I believe we should all give heartfelt thanks to God.




BOB
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Sunday:    Gracious Father we thank you for the wonderful promise that when we feel down You will indeed restore our souls.   Be with us Sunday by Sunday as we meet together that we may be able to worship You in Spirit and in Truth.   Amen

Monday:     Give thanks for the tremendous success of the Day of Commitment.   Pray that this will not only just mean money but a giving of time and talents to the spreading of the Good News of Jesus Christ in our Community.  Pray also for the Minister and Office bearers that they may have been encouraged by this response.   

Tuesday:   Remember the new Elders who have just been ordained.   Pray that they may be given the help and encouragement they require to fulfil their important role of leading the congregation.  

Wednesday:  Take time to think about people around the world suffering great poverty and hardships.    Pray that aid agencies will be given the personnel and funding to be able to do all they can to alleviate such suffering.    Remember the plight of the couple who have had their child stolen, pray that she may be found soon.  


Thursday:  Pray for those in our Church family who are worried about their health, awaiting test results or concerned about their family.  Remember also our older folks who live alone.   Pray that they will receive all the practical help they require.   Remember our friends now in Homes; pray that they may be blessed and not feel forgotten.   

Friday:   Pray for our young folks in the Church who have just finished their exams that they may be able to feel relaxed and not worry too much about the results due in August.   Remember the Rock Solid Club as they plan to spend some time together over the summer, pray that they may enjoy some relaxation and fun.
Saturday:  Pray for the leaders of countries, particularly in the Middle East, seen to be a threat to world peace and security.   Ask God to equip those on all sides who are searching for workable diplomatic solutions in these potentially explosive situations.  Remember too all who are serving in the Forces in Afghanistan, Iraq and other trouble spots at this time.  Pray that they will be protected from physical danger and that they will be spiritually and emotionally strengthened in the midst of their difficult and hostile environment.




Services and Meetings
Sunday 

10:15 a.m. All-age Family Worship (in Hall) 

Followed by Sunday School & Rock Club Groups
11.00 a.m.     Morning Worship (with Crèche) 
5:30 p.m.
Choir Practice

6:15 p.m.
Evening Worship - resume 30th Sept.
7:30 p.m.
Rock Solid Club (every 2nd week)

Monday  

7:15 p.m.
The Guild (Oct - March)

Tuesday 

7.30 p.m.
Emmaus 



(Resumes in October)


Wednesday  

Welcome Wednesday 

10a.m – 12noon Coffee Time (1st)

12-2p.m. 
   Chalmers Lunches (3rd)

10 - 11a.m.
   Prayer Time (last)

6:30 p.m.
   Boys Brigade – 


   Anchor boys and Junior Section

7:45 p.m.
   Company Section (Sept. - June)

Thursday     

5:00 p.m.
   Rainbows}
6:30 p.m.
   Brownies } (Sept. - June)

Saturday      

7.30 – 9a.m
  Prayer Breakfast (last of month)    

6:30 – 7:45 p.m Youth Club for 8-10 yr olds

8.00 – 9:15 p.m Youth Club for 11yrs + 



(Meets every 2nd week)

OUR WORSHIP – Special dates to note


MINISTER	SESSION CLERK   			CLERK TO DEACONS COURT


Rev. Robert L Glover 			Mr John Murdoch    			Mr Ian Bulloch


Tel: 812481				Tel: 812469 				Tel: 852717


TREASURER				 ACCESS to the HALL contact		BEADLE


Mrs Janet Farquhar 			Mr Tom Donaldson			Mr Duncan Morgan


Tel: 811863				Tel: 812023				Tel: 812071


FLOWER CONVENER		ORGANIST		 		PRAYER SECRETARY	


Miss Mary Clements			Mrs Pamela Zenati 			Mrs Alice Hood


Tel:  812241 				Tel: 813641 				Tel: 812191


			�    Please recycle this newsletter and care for the earth as God intended 











	


			


			


				    








					    








				       


			        


				        








We welcome contributions to the Church Newsletter. Please note however that these may be edited, summarised or omitted by the minister and editor, as circumstances require. Letters of general thanks and acknowledgement for Church flowers will be posted on the notice board in the Church Hall.





EDITOR'S   NOTE


Thanks to all who have contributed to this issue of the Church Newsletter. 


The next issue will be available on Sunday 2nd September


Articles for this edition should be with me by 


Sunday 19th August 2007


If you would like to E-Mail news you can contact me on: � HYPERLINK "mailto:chalmerschurch@btopenworld.com" ��chalmerschurch@btopenworld.com� or by phone on 819471


Sheila Bulloch








Thanks


Day of Commitment- Thank you to all who donated to the Day of Commitment. The total so far is £5,143.30.





Christian Aid – The door-to-door collection was £1,441.66. Eleanor Willins would like to thank all the collectors for their time during Christian Aid Week.





Rev and Mrs Whiteford would like to thank the Church for the flowers received for Mary, who at the time of print is in Roodlands.





Jean Johnston wishes to thank everyone for the prayers, cards and flowers received during her recent stay in hospital.





Margaret Cunningham would like to thank the Church for the flowers received after the death of her niece’s husband.





Margaret & John Bellany wish to express thanks for the flowers received for their Golden Wedding. 











Stamp project still making an impact!


The total from World Mission’s Stamp project for this year now stands at an amazing £847.50. This compares to £633 at this stage last year. Every penny raised from the sale of your used stamps goes towards improving the lives of children living in orphanages in China, so do keep your stamps coming.                 		                 					    Alice Hood








Christian Aid Forth Bridge Cross - Saturday 23rd June.


This has always been a well attended day out, and a good way to exercise! Sponsor forms are now available from Eleanor Willins (812616). 





MINISTER 


Rev. Robert L Glover,


Braemar Villa, 2 Links Road,


Port Seton Tel: 812481


E-mail: � HYPERLINK "mailto:rlglover@btinternet.com" ��rlglover@btinternet.com�


(Please respect Monday as the Minister’s day off)





FUNERALS





On 24th April 


	Mrs Georgie ORR (‘Paddy’ Ritchie) 			   		27 Inglis Avenue


On 29th May 


	Mrs Mary (May) STAPLES


			      15 East Lorimer Place
































Lost Property


There are a growing number of gloves and umbrellas in the tower room which have been left behind after services. Also, if any of your children or grandchildren has left coats after the Boys’ Brigade, rainbows or Brownies, there are a number of these articles in the hall vestibule. If you have lost or left behind any of these articles please see Duncan Morgan.











MINISTER


Rev. Robert L Glover


Braemar Villa


2 Links Road


Port Seton


Tel: 812481


e-mail: � HYPERLINK "mailto:rlglover@btinternet.com" ��rlglover@btinternet.com�


(Please respect Monday


 as the Minister’s day off)





		        





Sunday 26th August


10.15 a.m.  All-age Family Worship


11.00 a.m.  Traditional Worship – 


Rev Bill CHALMERS from Edinburgh City Mission 


				With Rev. Bob GLOVER





Sunday 2nd September


10.15 a.m.  All-age Family Worship


11.00 a.m.  Traditional Worship 


				 Rev. Bob GLOVER





Sundays 9th, 16th & 23rd September


10.15 a.m.  All-age Family Worship


11.00 a.m.  Traditional Worship 


				Rev. Tom GORDON





Sunday 30th September 


	      (NB: No 10.15 a.m. Service this Sunday)


11.00a.m. All-age Family Worship: 	    HARVEST THANKSGIVING and DEDICATION of 				Youth Leaders and Guild


   5.00p.m. Short Service at Cockenzie House


   6.15p.m. HARVEST PRAISE service 


				With M & F Trades Band
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New Members Admitted by Profession of Faith


Susan BINGHAM, 21 Johnston Terrace        Lesley SINCLAIR, 4 Gosford Road	          Alastair SUTHERLAND, 3 Poplar Park          Laura THOMSON, 29 Edinburgh Road








		THE ‘EDINBURGH’ MARATHON		         Most of us were surprised to learn just over a week before the event that on Pentecost Sunday, 27th May, our community was going to be virtually under siege as a result of road closures and parking restrictions due to the fact that a large section of the Edinburgh Marathon route was along the East Lothian Coast. It was too late for us to make any alternative service arrangements as we had already set in motion arrangements for the Ordination and Admission of new elders that Sunday morning at 11am. Not surprisingly, the congregation at this service was about half what it would otherwise have been. It was indeed regrettable that our less mobile members were prevented from attending. There have been some positive outcomes, however. The local press took up the story of those relay runners to whom we were able to offer warmth and facilities whilst waiting for their race section to begin. Particularly highlighted were the two young runners who joined us for the 10.15 All-Age service, appropriately led by Tom Gordon on the theme of ‘Welcome’ and who said how very friendly everyone was and how welcome they felt at our Church. Maybe if there is to be a similar route for the marathon next year we might build on this opportunity? Another positive outcome was the response we received from the Event-Coordinator with an offer to meet with us to discuss the concerns I wrote to them about on your behalf – in particular that there was no consultation with Churches on such a significant Sunday in the Church Year and almost no advance notice of how the Marathon would affect our usual Sunday service programme. This too is good news.   							                R.L.G.











Sunday School and Youth News


Sunday School 


Sunday 17th June – Please note there will be NO 10.15a.m.SERVICE as the Prizegiving will take place at the 11a.m Family Service. This will be followed by tea/coffee and cakes in the hall, to which all are invited.  Sunday 26th August -The Sunday School resumes at 10.15a.m., with the All-Age Service. This will be followed by our Congregational B-B-Q after the 11a.m. service. Please come along and bring some younger members of the family with you.	


									       			          Christine Baines


Youth News


Since January of this year some twenty or more, older teenagers have attended the later session of the Youth Club.   This particular group has proved to be one of the most mature and enjoyable to welcome into Chalmers Youth Club.  Most of them use the games facilities, but others are quite happy just to sit and chat with their friends.  The leaders were therefore able to build up a particular rapport with the group.


At the end of every session, there is either a game leading into a discussion, or a bible reading (which they took turns at reading from), then questions.  At the last session everyone took a part in a little play, a modernised version of "The Good Samaritan".   Every session closes with prayer.  This group have consistently asked pertinent, challenging questions about faith, belief in God and shown mostly an interest in all that was said.  They have been a pleasure to have in Chalmers Church Youth Club and I hope that the little they may have heard of Jesus will stay with them, and that the seed may grow.   Please pray for all of them.


 													Pamela Zenati








Sunday 10th June


10.15 a.m.  All-age Family Worship


11.00 a.m.  Traditional Worship 


				Rev. Bob GLOVER





Sunday 17th June (NB: No 10.15 a.m. Service)


11.00 a.m. All-age Family Service with Prizegiving and Sacrament of BAPTISM	       


	  With Rev Bob Glover and Amanda Johnston





Sunday 24th June


10.15 a.m.  All-age Family Worship


11.00 a.m.  Traditional Worship with Sacrament of HOLY COMMUNION (with Crèche) 	


				      Rev. Bob GLOVER





Sundays 1st July through to 12th August


10.15 a.m.  All-age Family Worship


11.00 a.m.  Traditional Worship 


				      Rev. Bob GLOVER





Sunday 19th August


10.15 a.m.  All-age Family Worship


11.00 a.m.  Traditional Worship with Sacrament of 		BAPTISM 	       Rev. Bob GLOVER

















        











He leads me beside quiet waters, He restores my soul.   Psalm 23 v. 3











The next meeting of the Candle Coffee Club will be on Thursday 21st June. 


At 10am in Longniddry Inn.


This will be a summer special


All Welcome


~~~~~~O~~~~~~








